Subject: FW: [External] Chemours - Potential HFPO Dimer Acid Spill

From: Compton, Christel E [mailto:CHRISTEL.E.COMPTON@chemours.com]

Sent: Friday, March 09, 2018 10:27 AM

To: Allen, Trent <trent.allen@ncdenr.gov>; Culpepper, Linda <linda.culpepper@ncdenr.gov>; Ghiold, Joe
<joe.ghiold@ncdenr.gov>; Lane, Bill F <Bill.Lane@ncdenr.gov>

Cc: Gross, Joel M. <Joel.Gross@apks.com>; Rumsey, Allison B. <Allison.Rumsey@arnoldporter.com>
Subject: [External] Chemours - Potential HFPO Dimer Acid Spill

Trent —

Chemours is notifying you of a spill of wastewater on March 8, 2018 that may have contained a small amount of HFPO
Dimer Acid. Chemours is making this report (i) even though the incident did not result in the exceedance of any
applicable reportable quantity, (ii) even though reporting is not required by any applicable permit or regulation, but (iii)
in the interests of cooperation and transparency given DEQ’s ongoing focus on the handling of HFPO Dimer Acid at the
Fayetteville Works. Chemours conservatively estimates that the total mass of HFPO Dimer Acid that may have been
included in the water spilled was 0.000000009 Ibs. or 0.0000063 grams.

A trailer had been loaded with wastewater using a vacuum truck and approximately 1 gallon of pH 10.2 material spilled
out of the vacuum truck hose when the hose was being disconnected. The material spilled onto an asphalt surface. The
truck immediately turned vacuum back on and vacuumed up the spill. SpillX and absorbents were applied, the area was
rinsed and vacuumed again.

Chemours took prompt action to capture and contain the spilled material, reducing the chance that any HFPO Dimer
Acid present in the spilled water would reach public waters.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks —
Christel

Christel Compton

Program Manager

The Chemours Company — Fayetteville Works
(0) 910-678-1213

(m) 910-975-3386
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